Executive Summary

The Collaborative Systemwide Monitoring and Evaluation Project (CSMEP) is a coordinated effort to improve the quality, consistency and focus of fish population and habitat data to answer key monitoring and evaluation questions relevant to major decisions in the Columbia Basin. CSMEP was initiated in 2003 and is chaired by the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority (CBFWA), with the participation of several federal, state and tribal fish and wildlife agencies
 and close coordination with the Pacific Northwest Aquatic Monitoring Partnership (PNAMP). CSMEP’s specific goals are: 1) document, integrate and make available existing monitoring data on listed salmon, steelhead, bull trout and other fish species of concern, 2) critically assess strengths and weaknesses of these data for answering key monitoring questions and 3) collaboratively design and implement improved monitoring and evaluation methods with other programmatic entities in the Pacific Northwest to fill information gaps and provide better input to key decisions in the Columbia Basin.

Progress in FY04

During FY2004 CSMEP, with the assistance of StreamNet, conducted inventories of fish data for selected pilot subbasins in Washington (Lewis and Yakima), Oregon (Imnaha and Lower Columbia) and Idaho (Clearwater – Selway; Salmon – South Fork Salmon River). CSMEP biologists reviewed the strengths and weaknesses of these data for addressing a structured set of monitoring questions about fish population status and trends at different spatial and temporal scales. A public website was developed for communication coordination amongst CSMEP members and interested parties. A web database was developed to store the data inventory in a readily accessible format and location. Three multi-agency monitoring design workshops were held to explore how best to integrate the most robust features of existing programs with new approaches (e.g., Federal RME pilot studies, EPA EMAP). More insight about these achievements is presented in the main text of this Annual Report and its appendices.

Plan for FY05

During FY2005, CSMEP will build on this information to develop general ‘design templates’ for monitoring the status and trends of fish populations and the effectiveness of habitat, harvest, hatchery and hydrosystem recovery actions within the Columbia River Basin. The first step will be to prepare monitoring templates based on the information gleaned from pilot data inventory, applied at the spatial scale of the Snake River basin. CSMEP will continue the data inventory process and strength and weaknesses assessments for a second set of subbasins and use these results to test the preliminary templates. The templates will also be presented to regional decision-making entities for feedback on whether they will address the information needs of decision-makers. Further information is available on the CSMEP website (http://www.cbfwa.org/Committees/CSMEP).
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